From:

Sent: jeudi 15 septembre 2022 16:49

To:

**Subject:** Follow up / additional info - NL

**Attachments:** 220429 Aanvullende informatie naar aanleiding van bespreking DG

ENVI.docx

From:

Sent: Tnursday, September 15, 2022 4:23 PIVI

To:

Subject:

From:

**Sent:** Friday, April 29, 2022 4:06 PM

To:

Subject: Follow up / additional info

Dear

As discussed earlier today, attached you find the answers to the questions that were addressed in the technical meeting of last month. As you will see, some questions regarding the development of the agricultural sector in the upcoming years are difficult to answer, as there is a high degree of uncertainty as to which parts of the livestock sector in which parts of the country at what exact moment will participate in the subsidy schemes available. This will become clear in the regional approach. In other words, we are clear about the targets that are to be achieved and have a scientific underpinning of the effects on the (livestock) sector, but the pathway to get there is determined on regional level and therefore general milestones are difficult to set. Nonetheless, we do recognize the need of the Commission to set clear conditions that justify the derogation as a 'transition derogation'. In order to shape the derogation in such a way that it stimulates the transition and provides a clear pathway for farmers upon which they can base the decisions they will have to make about the future of their businesses, we propose to set an upfront, gradual reduction of the derogation in the decision for 2022-2025. I refer to the letter you have received earlier this week. The annex to this letter contains the requested information on RENURE, which we have therefore not included again in the attached document.

As discussed today, you will review this information internally and get back to us to set a date for a meeting to discuss things further. Should you or other members of your team have any questions in the meantime, we are ofcourse available to answer these. We hope for a meeting on short notice.

Best regards and have a nice weekend,

PS. I am using a new e-mail address. I do not have access to my old address anymore. Please use this address - from now on. My phone number is unchanged.